
 

Bearing Fruit in the Kingdom of God 

 

Saint Denis /Our Lady Of The Wayside Churches 

Brought together by Christ, we, the parish of St. Denis 

and Our Lady of the Wayside, 

respond to his call to live our Catholic faith. 

(650) 854-5976 

www.stdenisparish.org 

St. Denis Church (Parish Office) 

2250 Avy Avenue • Menlo Park 

Our Lady of the Wayside Church 

930 Portola Road • Portola Valley 

 
October 8th 2017    27th Sunday in ordinary time 

Parish Staff 
 
Rev. Paul O’Dell 
wpodell@aol.com 
(415) 686-9951 
Pastor 

 
  

Gina Morales 
Operations Manager 
gmorales@stdenisparish.org 
(650) 854-5976 press 2 
 

Lucy Soltau 
Religious Ed & Youth Ministry 
lsoltau@stdenisparish.org  
(650) 854-5976 press 3 
 

Dede Waters-Masters 
Pastoral Minister in charge of  
Liturgy & Senior Services 
dedewm@pacbell.net 
(650) 854-5976 press 4 
 
 

Mass Times 

 
St. Denis Church 
Saturday: 5:30pm (Vigil) 
Sunday: 7:30 am, 9:30 am, 11:30 am 
Monday-Friday: 8:00 am 
 
Our Lady of the Wayside Church 
Saturday: 4:30 pm (Vigil) 
Sunday:   9:30 am 
 

Confession Times 
Saturday: 4:00 pm, Our Lady of the Wayside 
Saturday: 5:00 pm, St. Denis 
 

Office Hours 
 M-F, 9:00 am—2:00 pm 
 
 

The Office will be closed 
Monday, October 9th in 
Observance of Columbus 
Day. 
 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiuhprw4NfWAhXhlFQKHQxXCN4QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.signageeternity.com%2Ffruit-an-evidence-of-saving-faith%2F&psig=AOvVaw372J0BeWHQ0g0NLebUt2ok&ust=150723359056


Mass Intentions 

In your charity, please pray for... 

Mila Wright, Rosa Sharif, Barbara Ham, John Hunter, Janet Sue Cox, Janice Varell 

The List has been updated.  Names will be removed monthly unless you let the office know.  Thank you. 

 

St. Denis   
Sat.  Oct.  7        5:30 pm   Our Lady of the Rosary 

Sun. Oct.  8       7:30 am    Irene Goodwin (+) 

                           9:30 am    Pete Dias (+) 

                         11:30 am    Victims of gun violence 
Mon. Oct  9        8:00 am    Michael Stafford (+) 

Tues. Oct 10      8:00 am    John Louis Kurtz (+) 

Wed. Oct 11       8:00 am   World Peace 
Thurs.Oct 12     8:00 am    In respect for all life 

Fri.    Oct  13     8:00 am    Respect for all workers 
            

     

         Our Lady Of The Wayside 

           
Sat.  Oct. 7        4:30pm   Our Lady of the Rosary 

  

Sun. Oct. 8         9:30am   Victims of gun violence 

                                                                                                                    

             

         

We Believe  
Pastor’s Corner 

Dear  Beloved  Parishioners, 

     In every mass that is celebrated, there is a sentence that reso-

nates and speaks to our hearts.  It follows the Our Father.  We 

pray, "graciously grant peace in our days...and safe from all dis-

tress."  So many tragedies have happened the past few months.  

Hurricanes and earthquakes have turned the lives of millions 

upon millions of people's lives upside down.  Worse is the loss of 

lives.  Mothers and fathers, grandmothers and grandfathers, 

aunts and uncles, and children have died.  So many have lost 

everything.  How can people not be distressed?  It is only natural 

to experience it given what has happened to them. 

     The early Christians also had their lives turned upside down.  

They experienced persecution and martyrdom.  In his letter to 

the Philippians, St. Paul reminds the early Church to have faith, 

to pray to God and to have a deep sense of gratitude.  By doing 

this, they will have and experience in the depths of their hearts 

the peace of God.  The good Lord desires that all of us have his 

gift of peace.   

     As long as we remain strong and firm in faith in Christ Jesus, 

we will have the peace of God reign in our hearts. The peace of 

God will dissipate any anxiety that we may have in times of trag-

edy.  So my brothers and sisters in Christ, never stop coming to 

the Lord's table where our body and soul are nourished with the 

heavenly food for the journey.  Come always to God's house to 

receive his peace for the very first words of the priest besides, 

"Top of the morning to you" is "Grace to you and peace from 

God our Father and the Lord Jesus Christ."    

God bless,  Fr. Paul 

 THE VINEYARD OF THE LORD 

Once again this week, we hear about trouble in the 

vineyard.  It’s important to understand the symbolism 

here.  The vineyard is the Kingdom of God.  The    

owner is God.  The tenants are us.  The servants are 

the prophets.  And of course, Jesus is the vineyard 

owner’s son. 

We are the stewards of the vineyard, the caretakers of 

God’s kingdom.  God’s kingdom is already here, and 

yet, it is also not completely here.  The kingdom does 

not belong to us.  We are supposed to be working to 

make the kingdom happen, here and now.  But we 

know that it is not fully here yet.  So, as hard as we 

may work to make it happen, we have to be prepared 

to give it up to the next generation of workers.   

How are we doing with that?!  Are we working to 

make the kingdom happen, and ready to give it up at 

the same time?  At what point will God, the owner of 

the vineyard, stop trusting us with his creation and 

just kick us all out?! 

The good news is that God’s mercy and patience are 

limitless and beyond our understanding.  God still 

trusts us with his kingdom and he waits for the harvest 

to be complete. 

Thank God! 

Lucy 



Stewardship 

 

 

Liturgical Ministry Training 

Faith Formation News 

 

 

July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 (Goal)               $459,000.00                     

July 1, 2017 to  September 30th, 2017                   $70,564.54                

Monthly Goal– September  2017                             $36,000.00                   

September 2017  Sunday Offertory Collections    $30,245.00  

 

Friendly Reminders 

Youth Rally 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ALL CLASSES HAVE BEGUN!! 

Grades Pre-K thru 4  meet in their classrooms in the hall at 

9:30am and will be brought to the Church during the             

Preparation of the Gifts. 

Grades 5 and 6 meet at 10:30 to 11:30am in the hall. 

Confirmation, grades 7 and 8, meet at 5:30pm in the Church for 

Mass, then dinner and class til 8:00pm. 

You can register your children by going to the parish website 

www.stdenisparish.org and click on the Faith Formation tab. 

CONFIRMATION CLASS MEETS TONIGHT 

Sunday, October 8 at 5:30pm for Mass, then dinner and class til 

8:00pm. Bring your folders, journals and any homework you 

have completed! 

 

GOOD NEWS FOR SPECIAL NEEDS FAMILIES! 

Beginning in September, parishes in our area will be coordinat-

ing a new religious education program for those on the Autism 

Spectrum and other special needs, focusing on preparation for 

the Sacraments of Reconciliation, Eucharist and Confirmation, 

and enabling greater participation in the Mass.  They can accom-

modate various physical, speech and sensory needs.  St. Charles 

Parish in San Carlos will be hosting.  If you know someone who 

would benefit from a program like this, please contact Ana Uribe

-Ruiz at acuriberuiz@hotmail.com or Monica Miller at mmil-

ler@stcharlesparish.org. We look forward to hearing from you! 

 

THE POPE ASKS YOUNG PEOPLE TO TAKE A SURVEY 

The Pope is requesting your feedback!                                                                                                             

The theme for the Synod of Bishops in October will be: “Young 

People, the Faith, and Vocational Discernment.” Young people 

from around the world are urged to help the Church prepare for 

the Synod by taking this survey. Pope Francis says, “The Church 

also wishes to listen to your voice, your sensitivities and your 

faith; even your doubts and your criticism… Make your voice 

heard.”  A survey for young people 16 to 29 years old is now 

online on a special website.  The survey is online at                

https://survey-synod2018.glauco.it,  and can be taken in English, 

French, Italian, Spanish, Portuguese, or German. Surveys should 

be completed by November 30. 

For more details, contact Amanda George, Young Adult Ministry 

Coordinator 415-614-5595  georgea@sfarch.org  

www.sfarch.org/youngadults 

 

 

     WHOSE 

      IMAGE 

           IS  

       THIS?? 

 

YOUTH  RALLY!!  Whose Image is This?                                                 

For high school youth and those preparing for Confirmation.                     

A day of music, prayers, speakers, Mass, food and a dance!                    

Saturday, October 21 at St. Bede Parish in Hayward.                                 

To sign up and get a permission slip, contact Lucy at 

lsoltau@stdenisparish.org 

 

 

Bulletin & Announcements 

The Deadline for bulletin   
inserts is the Tuesday       
(before noon) 

Before the weekend of       
publication. all Mass          
announcements are to be 
scripted and okayed by Dede 
prior to the masses. Contact 
her at dedewm@pacbell.net 

NOTE: Announcements may 
not  appear until the next      
bulletin due to space               
limitations. Thank You! 

If you are interested in becoming a Lector or Altar Server, 

we will be scheduling a      

training soon! The training 

will be on a Sunday morning 

between Masses.  Please       

contact Dede to sign up!       

dedewm@pacbell.net 

To sign up to help with donut     

service, please go 

www.stdenparish.org and click on  

“Donut Help Needed!”  OR JUST 

PITCH IN!! 

Any questions?  Contact  

Maritza at 650 291-0657. 

Watch your emails for information from WeShare 

online giving. If you have questions contact WeShare 

Support at (800) 950-9952  7am to 7pm central time.  

Thank you. 

http://www.stdenisparish.org
mailto:acuriberuiz@hotmail.com
mailto:mmiller@stcharlesparish.org
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Annual Bake Sale 

 

 

Upcoming Events  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 14th-15th  Wine & Cheese after 5:30pm & 11:30am Masses 

 

October 16th    First Communion Class with Fr. Paul (optional) 3:30pm 

 

October 21st   Youth Rally all day in Hayward 

 

October 21st    Songbirds sing at Our Lady of the Wayside                   

       4:30pm mass, reception to follow   

                         All are welcome 

 

October 22nd  Bake Sale to support St. Anthony’s at St. Denis 

                          After 9:30am and 11:30am masses  

 

November 1st  All Saints Mass (Holy day of Obligation) 

                          St. Denis, 8am & 6pm   

 

 

OUR BAKE SALE IS COMING 

Our annual Bake Sale to benefit St. Anthony’s Dining Room will be on Sunday,  October 22nd at St. Denis  

after  9:30 mass.  It will help this wonderful organization continues to serve 500-600 nutritious hot lunches 

daily, provides lunches to local homeless shelters, and groceries to those in need. 

You can participate in the Bake Sale in 3 ways:  1) bring baked goods; 2) buy baked goods; or 3) both!  There 

will be sign-up sheets after masses on 10/15, or you may contact Barbara Mason at babs412@yahoo.com      

or 650-854-2526.  Don’t forget – NO DONUTS – but lots of goodies from our parishioners.  This is always 

such a good community event for our parish – you won’t want to miss it! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CALLING ALL TEENS & TWEENS:   

Whether you want to explore your baking  talents, share a fun evening with 

friends, help provide healthy meals for local needy families, or all of the above,  

JOIN US for a BakeFest on Saturday October 21st, from 5-8:30 p.m.  in the 

Parish Hall.  Pizza, beverages and fun will be served.  Contact Chris Sheehy  

650-274-9738 or cmsheehy79@yahoo.com to sign up or ask questions! 

  

mailto:babs412@yahoo.com

